
 

Florida Department of Transportation 

RON DESANTIS 

GOVERNOR 
11201 N. Malcolm McKinley Drive 

Tampa, Florida 33612-6403 

KEVIN J. THIBAULT, P.E. 

SECRETARY 

 

Improve Safety, Enhance Mobility, Inspire Innovation 

FDOTTampaBay.com | @MyFDOT_Tampa | Facebook.com/MyFDOTTampa 

For Immediate Release 

March 8, 2021 

Contact: Kris Carson 

(813) 975-6060 

Kristen.Carson@dot.state.fl.us 
 

 

Florida Avenue at Stanley Street Closing for 10 Days 
 

Tampa, FL – Beginning early morning Monday, March 14, 2022, the Florida Department 

of Transportation’s contractor, Ajax Paving Industries of Florida,  will close Florida 

Avenue (US 41 Business) just south of Bird Street in Tampa. This temporary road 

closure will allow crews to deep mill and resurface the northbound and southbound 

Florida Avenue travel lanes at Stanley Street. 

 

This section of Florida Avenue (US 41 Business) is expected to close for 

approximately 10 days, weather permitting. Motorists will detour around the work zone 

using Bird Street, Nebraska Avenue, and Sligh Avenue.  

 

Access to businesses, residents, and emergency vehicles to be maintained. Advanced 

warning signs and electronic message boards will assist motorists traveling through this 

area. Motorists should anticipate traffic delays and congestion on all nearby roads during 

this road closure.  

 

This project is expected to finish in the spring of 2022.  

 

For more information on the Florida Avenue repaving project or to sign-up to receive 

construction updates and traffic alerts, please visit: FDOTtampabay.com 
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